
ARTIM-RAMSAY E-MAIL EXCHANGE ON  
TOWN-ACSD REC PARK LEASE 

 
________________________________________ 
From: Nick Artim [firesafe@gmavt.net] 
Sent: Thursday, December 17, 2020 10:55 AM 
To: Kathleen Ramsay 
Cc: Brian R Carpenter; Chris English 
Subject: Re: ID 4 agreement 
 
Hi Kathleen: 
 
Thanks for moving this onward.  Yes, I would advocate for a short lease to go over the terms 
in light of the change of school consolidation and governance.  Consolidation does not 
seem to be something that was envisioned when the original agreement was produced, with 
the subsequent 25-year extensions.  Now that it has happened, I believe that it would be 
best for the town to open dialogue with the current board and revisit the issue. 
 
Nick 
 
On Dec 17, 2020, at 10:47 AM, Kathleen Ramsay 
<KRamsay@TownOfMiddlebury.org<mailto:KRamsay@TownOfMiddlebury.org>> wrote: 
 
Hi Brian and Nick, 
 
Please see Benj's response below and let me know if you'd like me to have him draft up a 
short, 1-year extension for your consideration at your meeting on December 29. 
 
Thanks! 
________________________________________ 
From: Benjamin Putnam [benj@pmlawvt.com<mailto:benj@pmlawvt.com>] 
Sent: Thursday, December 17, 2020 10:40 AM 
To: Kathleen Ramsay 
Subject: RE: ID 4 agreement 
 
Hi Kathleen, 
 
This seems like a fairly big topic for discussion.  If the Selectboard would like to head in the 
direction of renegotiating the terms that Nick is talking about, I think the best approach 
would be for the Town and ACSD to agree on a shorter extension (e.g. one year), and use 
that period to work out any changes to the basic structure of the lease. 
 



The current lease does not spell out exactly what happens if the lease term expires without 
a renewal.  I assume that in this case, the Town would lose all rights to use the property, 
and the School District would assume responsibility for all maintenance, liability, etc.  The 
parties could continue their existing uses for a period of time without a written agreement 
in place, but that would not be optimal, so I would definitely advocate the short-term 
extension if the Selectboard is not comfortable renewing the current agreement for another 
25 years. 
 
Benj 
 
Benjamin W. Putnam, Esq. 
Putnam & Menard, PLC 
 
One Cross Street 
Middlebury, VT 05753 
(802) 388-7966 
(802) 388-9713 (fax) 
benj@pmlawvt.com<mailto:benj@pmlawvt.com> 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Kathleen Ramsay 
<KRamsay@TownOfMiddlebury.org<mailto:KRamsay@TownOfMiddlebury.org>> 
Sent: Thursday, December 17, 2020 10:01 AM 
To: Benjamin Putnam <benj@pmlawvt.com<mailto:benj@pmlawvt.com>> 
Subject: FW: ID 4 agreement 
 
Hi Benj, 
 
Please see below and comment. 
 
Thanks, 
Kathleen 
________________________________________ 
From: Nick Artim [firesafe@gmavt.net<mailto:firesafe@gmavt.net>]  -- EXCERPT 
Sent: Thursday, December 17, 2020 9:54 AM 
To: Kathleen Ramsay 
Cc: Brian Carpenter 
Subject: ID 4 agreement 
 
Hi Kathleen: 
 
Looking over the suggested lease agreement with ID4 I have one basic question, “why are 
we even going into a shared agreement?”  I see plenty of benefits for the school (i.e. we do 
all of the maintenance, care taking of structures and liability for non-school activities), but 



they get to have say on what we do for improvements.  This was something that I certainly 
never thought about until we planned to construct the recreation center by the tennis 
courts which would have benefited the elementary school, but their board expressed 
concerns about traffic and parking. 
 
That's when the high school board stepped in and offered the present site, saving the 
project from an expensive delay or complete stop.   
 
I believe that Betty Nuovo was still a state representative at the time, but either way, she 
looked at the arrangement and while I can't recall many of the details, found that this 
arrangement only existed in a handful of schools.  It was an outdated arrangement and the 
majority of towns owned their land outright.  She did come up with how the arrangement 
could have been changed so that the town had complete control over the grounds with the 
agreement that they would remain as recreational multi use. I don't recall it being a terribly 
difficult process. 
 
Now we all agree that these lands shall remain recreational and open for school and non-
school purposes.  However, since town has the overwhelming majority of the 
responsibilities, then it seems we should have full control.  Of course, I would advocate 
establishing agreements over use with the school so that it is available for all of their 
functions, but the idea of giving them complete veto power over the town is in my mind 
unacceptable.   
 
This would have been an easier task to accomplish when ID-4 was completely a town group 
but now that it is part of the larger school district this may be more problematic.  However, 
Mary Cullinane seems to be a good and pragmatic school board chair and may be willing 
to enter into a conversation to put control of the land in the town's hands. 
 
This leads to a second question - what if we don't sign an agreement?  Or alternatively what 
if we let the agreement expire to allow for and we further discussions with the school board?  
I don't think that the school wants to assume full maintenance of and capital improvements 
to the grounds. 
 
While I don't expect any major construction projects to occur on the site, it is a 25-year 
agreement and, in that time, there may be the desire to make additions to structures (i.e. 
the pool).  We don't know what they will be, and I would not want to put a future Select 
Board or Town Administration in the same train wreck that we had to go through before. 
 
If we do proceed with this, then I think that we need to add a clause somewhere that states: 

 
"While at this time, there are no plans or intentions to make significant changes, 
additions or replacements to the exiting building/facilities inventory, there must 
remain a recognition that over the duration of this agreement, changes may be 
warranted.  Therefore, when significant changes, additions or replacements to the 



exiting building/facilities inventory are initiated by either the Lessor or Lessee, the 
other party shall review and provide written response within (30/60) days or the 
proposed changes.  Otherwise acceptance shall be assumed, and the changes shall be 
approved.  In no instance, unless otherwise agreed, shall approvals be contingent on 
requiring non-related improvements, unless the proposed changes represent a 
potential safety/operations impact." 

 
These are some thought words and I'm sure that Benj can make them appropriate legalese.   
 
 


